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A02970 Summary:

BILL NO A02970
 
SAME AS No Same As
 
SPONSOR Fahy
 
COSPNSR Kelles
 
MLTSPNSR
 
Add Art 10-B §§287-a - 287-b, D & C L
 
Relates to New York state's support of international debt relief initiatives for certain developing countries.
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A02970 Memo:

NEW YORK STATE ASSEMBLY
MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT OF LEGISLATION

 submitted in accordance with Assembly Rule III, Sec 1(f)

 
BILL NUMBER: A2970
 
SPONSOR: Fahy

 
TITLE OF BILL:
 
An act to amend the debtor and creditor law, in relation to the recover-
ability of sovereign debt
 
 
PURPOSE:
 
To promote effective and orderly sovereign debt restructuring for coun-
tries suffering from the pandemic, health, and economic crises, achieve
equitable burden-sharing between public and private creditors, address
economic and supply chain shocks, prevent financial system disruption,
and protect NY taxpayers.
 
 
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
 
Section 1. Lists legislative findings and intent. It establishes New
York's interest, as a leading financial center and sovereign debt issu-
ance and trading market, in promoting effective resolution of sovereign
debt crises with sustainable outcomes. It explains how equitable
burden-sharing among public and private creditors is essential to the
effectiveness of such initiatives. It further addresses the stake for
New Yorkers, as they pay federal and state taxes that enable United
States participation in such initiatives, and mitigates the impact on
New Yorkers affected by financial disruptions stemming from humanitarian
and debt crises in developing countries.
 
Section 2. Adds new article 10-B to the Debtor and Creditor Law.
Defines the international debt initiatives the United States supports,
the debt claims to which the legislation will apply, the eligible debtor
states, and the standards for equitable burden-sharing among all credi-
tors embedded in international debt initiatives.

Then this section mandates that debt claims for countries participating,
in international debt initiatives against eligible debtor states will
only be recoverable to the extent they meet burden-sharing standards,
and robust disclosure criteria, and not exceed the proportion that would
have been recoverable by the US government had it been the creditor
holding such claim.
 
 
JUSTIFICATION:
 
Orderly and effective sovereign debt relief for developing countries
with unsustainable levels of debt is the longstanding policy of the US
and of the State of New York as a leading financial center. The US-led
and participated in multiple such initiatives over the years.  The bill
will make such debt relief initiatives more effective by ensuring
private creditors participate alongside public creditors on comparable
terms.
 
The bill will protect taxpayers by blocking tax money that funds US
contributions to debt relief initiatives from funding bailouts of
private creditors, and ensuring it supports spending on health (e.g.
coronavirus vaccines and treatments), education, and other services for
the most vulnerable in debtor countries. Making debt relief provision
more rapid and efficient will reduce shocks that disrupt supply chains
and trade partnerships on which New York and the US economy and consum-
ers rely. The bill will support international financial system stabili-
ty, critical to prosperity in NY's financial center. Without burden-
sharing among public and private creditors, public creditors will find
it increasingly harder to support the legitimacy of debt relief, raising
questions about the viability of debt restructuring and compromising the
international financial system.
 
Because New York is the primary issuance and governing jurisdiction for
developing market bonds, it is best placed to make the required legisla-
tive actions.
 
The state has the prerogative to act in order to guarantee the smooth
functioning of available mechanisms for avoiding, mitigating, or resolv-
ing international debt and associated humanitarian crises. When such
crises occur, they have a knock-on effect on the state's taxpayers and
consumers, and their effects on financial markets and payment systems
disproportionately affect its economy, so the state has a legitimate
interest in facilitating their prompt resolution.
 
 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:
 
A10595 2021-22
 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
 
Nominal.
 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE:
This act shall take effect immediately after it shall have become a law.
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A02970 Text:

 

                STATE OF NEW YORK
        ________________________________________________________________________
 
                                          2970
 
                               2023-2024 Regular Sessions
 

                   IN ASSEMBLY
 
                                    February 1, 2023
                                       ___________
 
        Introduced  by  M.  of  A. FAHY, KELLES -- read once and referred to the
          Committee on Judiciary
 
        AN ACT to amend the debtor and creditor law, in relation to the recover-
          ability of sovereign debt
 
          The People of the State of New York, represented in Senate and  Assem-
        bly, do enact as follows:

     1    Section 1. Legislative findings and intent. The legislature finds that
     2  it  is  a  longstanding policy of the United States and the state of New
     3  York, as the world's  leading  financial  center,  to  support  orderly,
     4  collaborative  and  effective  international  debt relief for developing
     5  countries with unsustainable levels of debt. Debt distress, debt crises,
     6  and disorderly default are associated with unacceptable human suffering,
     7  economic decline, and financial market and payment  systems  disruption.
     8  Moreover,  debt  restructuring  is  ineffective  and  does  not  lead to
     9  sustainable outcomes when it is not perceived as equitable or legitimate
    10  by stakeholders in borrowing and lending countries. Additionally, public
    11  creditors are unlikely to participate in debt restructuring  initiatives
    12  unless  there is fair burden sharing among all public and private credi-
    13  tors, which is essential to the legitimacy  and  effectiveness  of  debt
    14  relief  initiatives.  The  United  Kingdom  has successfully implemented
    15  legislation to promote such burden-sharing in support  of  international
    16  debt relief initiatives since 2010. Therefore, the legislature finds and
    17  declares that it shall be the policy of the state of New York to support
    18  international debt relief initiatives for developing countries in, or at
    19  high risk of, debt distress, to ensure that the cost of such debt relief
    20  is  allocated in a fair and equitable manner, and that such costs do not
    21  fall disproportionately on the residents and taxpayers of the  state  of
    22  New York, and for other purposes.
    23    §  2.  The  debtor and creditor law is amended by adding a new article
    24  10-B to read as follows:
 
         EXPLANATION--Matter in italics (underscored) is new; matter in brackets
                              [ ] is old law to be omitted.
                                                                   LBD04458-01-3
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     1                                ARTICLE 10-B
     2                      RECOVERABILITY OF SOVEREIGN DEBT
     3  Section 287-a. Definitions.
     4          287-b. Recoverability of eligible claims.
     5    §  287-a.  Definitions.  As  used in this article, the following terms
     6  shall have the following meanings:
     7    1. "International initiative" means any mechanism, framework or initi-
     8  ative in which the United States government and other  sovereign  states
     9  have  engaged with international financial institutions and official and
    10  commercial creditors to advance the implementation  and  improvement  of
    11  prompt  and  effective  debt relief among eligible states, including but
    12  not limited to the Heavily Indebted Poor  Countries  Initiative  of  the
    13  International Monetary Fund and the World Bank, the Debt Service Suspen-
    14  sion Initiative of the Group of 20, the Common Framework for Debt Treat-
    15  ments  beyond  the  DSSI,  also known as the "Common Framework", and any
    16  successor or similar international mechanism, framework or initiatives.
    17    2. "Eligible claim" shall mean a payment claim for borrowed  money,  a
    18  guarantee  or  similar  obligation  with  respect to borrowed money, any
    19  debt-equivalent claim, and any domestic or foreign judgment with respect
    20  to such a claim against an eligible state participating in one  or  more
    21  of the international initiatives.
    22    3.  "Eligible  state" shall mean a sovereign state eligible to partic-
    23  ipate in one or more of the international initiatives.
    24    4. "Burden-sharing standards" shall mean standards set by the relevant
    25  international initiative  or  international  initiatives  for  equitable
    26  burden-sharing  among all creditors with material claims on each partic-
    27  ipating debtor without regard for their  official,  private,  or  hybrid
    28  status.
    29    §  287-b.  Recoverability  of  eligible  claims.  Any  eligible  claim
    30  incurred prior to the date of an eligible state's application to partic-
    31  ipate in one or more international initiatives shall only  be  recovera-
    32  ble:
    33    1. to the extent that it comports with burden-sharing standards;
    34    2. provided it meets robust disclosure standards, including inter-cre-
    35  ditor data sharing and a broad presumption in favor of public disclosure
    36  of material terms and conditions of such claims; and
    37    3.  up  to  the  proportion of the eligible claim that would have been
    38  recoverable by the United States federal government under the applicable
    39  international initiative if the United  States  federal  government  had
    40  been the creditor holding the eligible claim.
    41    § 3. This act shall take effect immediately.
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